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Report on the audit of Global Shared Service Centre  
Executive Summary 

 
The UNDP Office of Audit and Investigations (OAI) conducted an audit of the UNDP Global Shared Service Centre 
(the Centre) in Malaysia from 11 to 26 November 2013. The audit aimed to assess the adequacy and 
effectiveness of the governance, risk management and control processes relating to the following areas and sub-
areas: 
 

(a) governance (organizational structure, roles and responsibilities, risk management, reporting, internal 
control and monitoring); 
 

(b) strategy (alignment of the Centre’s mandate to the UNDP corporate strategy, its strategic role and 
responsibilities as part of the Office of Financial Resources Management and as a service office for other 
UNDP offices and bureaus); 

 
(c) operations (revenue management, asset management and Document Management Systems support, 

and the Centre’s own operational such as human resources, finance and budget); and 
 

(d) Information Technology (IT) tools.  
 
The audit focused on the activities of the Centre from 1 January 2012, when operations started, to 30 September 
2013. The Centre recorded management expenses totalling $5.6 million. The last audit of the Centre was 
conducted by the United Nations Board of Auditors in 2012 and the results of their work were included in their 
Audit Report on the Financial Statements of UNDP for the year ended 2012. This is OAI’s first audit of the Centre. 
 
The audit was conducted in conformance with the International Standards for the Professional Practice of Internal 
Auditing. 
 
Overall audit rating 
 
OAI assessed the Centre as satisfactory, which means “Internal controls, governance and risk management 
processes were adequately established and functioning well. No issues were identified that would significantly 
affect the achievement of the objectives of the audited entity.” 
 
Since its establishment in January 2012, the Centre provided services and support for revenue and assets 
management, which were the two significantly changed business processes since UNDP had transitioned from 
the United Nations System Accounting Standards (UNSAS) to International Public Sector Accounting Standards 
(IPSAS) in the preparation of the financial statements. Following this transition in 2012, the United Nations Board 
of Auditors expressed an unqualified audit opinion on UNDP’s first IPSAS-compliant financial statements for the 
year ended 2012.1 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                           
1 A/68/5/Add.1, United Nations Development Programme, financial report and audited financial statements for the year ended 31 December 
2012 and report of the Board of Auditors, United Nations, NY, 2013. 
 




